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The following delegations participated at this meeting: Argentina, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Peru, United States, Uruguay, and the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.

1. Presentation of the Rapporteur’s Report on the Fourth Meeting of the Forum on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures (CSH/FORO-IV/doc.15/10)

Mr. Carlos Rodríguez, Alternate Representative of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, presented the Rapporteur’s report on the Fourth Meeting of the Forum on Confidence- and Security-Building Measures, held in Lima, Peru, from November 15-16, 2010.  The report is contained in document CSH/FORO-IV/doc.15/10.


The delegations of Canada and the United States announced that they were still reviewing it and would send in their comments, if necessary.


Expressing appreciation for the report, the delegation of Chile said that the report was a compliation of the mandates arising from the Forum and related to the roster of experts on confidence- and security-building measures.


For its part, the delegation of Brazil said it would send the Secretariat adjustments to Brazil’s statement at this meeting.


The delegation of Peru thanked Carlos Rodriguez for his excellent work and the Secretariat for its support to this meeting.

2. Presentation of the Rapporteur’s report on the Meeting of Experts on Public Security in Preparation for the Third Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas (MISPA-III/RE/doc.8/10) 

Mr. Jeremy Long, Alternate Representative of the Permanent Mission of the United States, presented his Rapporteur’s report on the Meeting of Experts on Public Security in Preparation for the Third Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas (MISPA III), held in Santiago, Chile, from November 18-19, 2010, which report was published as MISPA-III/RE/doc.8/10.


The delegation of Mexico thanked the rapporteur and said that it would forward some small details of Mexico’s statement to this meeting.

In expressing its satisfaction with the format of the rapporteur’s report, the delegation of Chile took the opportunity to thank the countries for participating at this meeting.

The delegation of Uruguay praised the work of the rapporteurs and thanked the Secretariat for supporting them.  It also stressed the importance of these MISPA preparatory meetings.

The delegation of Canada said it would forward its comments through the Secretariat.
Meanwhile, the delegation of Brazil expressed appreciation for the faithful recording of interventions and indicated that it would make some adjustments to its intervention.
The delegations of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Colombia, and the Dominican Republic thanked the rapporteur for his report.
Thanking the rapporteurs, the delegation of Ecuador stressed the importance of this forum. It also spoke about the participation of Ecuador’s Deputy Defense Minister and to the presentation of the UNASUR formats on the issue of confidence- and security-building measures.

And, the delegation of Jamaica thanked the Chilean authorities for their efforts to make this an inclusive meeting.

3. Follow-up on institutional matters
The Chair updated the delegations on the progress related to the mandates established in resolutions AG/RES. 2533 (XL-O/10), “Disarmament and Nonproliferation in the Hemisphere,” and AG/RES. 2442 (XXXIX-O/09), “Consolidation of the Regime Established in the Treaty for the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons in Latin America and the Caribbean (Treaty of Tlatelolco).”
In this sense, he reported that the Chair, together with the Vice Chair and with the support of the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security, has been holding a series of meetings with the Inter-American Defense College to coordinate a joint seminar on this subject matter, which would be held from March 28 to 30, 2011. The idea is to hold a meeting on March 28 at the headquarters of the Organization, with a number of special guests, who are experts in the area under reference, and then on March 29 and 30 activities would be held at the headquarters of the College, with participation of delegates from the Committee.


The delegation of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela announced that it would send its comments on this event.


The delegation of Mexico thanked the Chair for his efforts and the Secretariat for Multidimensional Security for carrying out the mandates advanced by Mexico.

The delegation of Brazil thanked the Chair for the information, noting that this seminar was part of a new process to ensure a more direct contact between the CSH and the Inter-American Defense Board.
4. Other business
The Committee bade farewell to Minister-Counselor Francisco J. Bernales, Alternate Representative of Chile.
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